
 

 

PROCEEDINGS OF THE FOSTER COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
September 28th, 2023 

 
At 9:00 am, Chairman Scanson called the Foster County Commission Special meeting to order. Roll call included 

Commissioner Becky Hagel, Commissioner Alan Scanson, Commissioner David Utke via phone, and 

Commissioner Pat Copenhaver via phone. Also present was Auditor/Treasurer Ellen Roundy.  

 

Auditor/Treasurer Ellen Roundy had reached out to Chris Thomas at EAPC regarding the plans. Thomas stated that 

no changes were made to the plans and scope. A request to extend the bid deadline to October 19 th, 2023, at 2:00 pm 

was presented to the BOCC. Commissioner Hagel motioned to approve the extension of the basement project bid 

from September 28th, 2023, to October 19th, 2023, seconded by Commissioner Utke. Commissioner Copenhaver 

noted that we have extended this project multiple times and would like to see it ended soon. Commissioner Hagel 

stated that no bids had been received prior so that is why they extended the bid from this spring to summer/fall. 

Commissioner Utke doesn’t like the situation we are in either but would like to see it extended this final time as 

there is interest in the project. Commissioner Hagel and Commissioner Utke voted aye and Commissioner 

Copenhaver voted nay, motion passed.  

 

With no further business, Chairman Scanson adjourned the meeting at 9:08 am.  

 

 

 

_________________________    _________________________ 

Ellen Roundy      Alan Scanson, Chairman 

Foster County Auditor/Treasurer    Board of County Commissioners 


